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What Latinos Should Know About the 2010 Census 

What is the 2010 Census?

The U.S. Constitution requires a national census be conducted once every 10 years. The census is a count of everyone in the United States, both citizens and noncitizens, regardless of immigration status. Census data provide state population counts, determine representation in the U.S. House of Representatives, and provide decision-makers with information that influences national, state and local planning for such things as new schools, hospitals, roads, child-care and senior centers, job-training programs and more. One of the shortest forms in history, the 2010 Census form asks 10 questions and takes about 10 minutes to complete.

Why is the census important to Hispanics/Latinos?

Census data help determine the resources needed to support the growing Latino population. 

The Hispanic/Latino population is one of the fastest growing in America. According to the U.S. Census Bureau, the Hispanic population is projected to nearly triple, from 46.7 million to 132.8 million, between 2008 and 2050. In that same time period, the Hispanic population’s share of the total population is projected to double from 15 percent to 30 percent, making nearly one in three U.S. residents Hispanic/Latino. (Source: U.S. Census Bureau, http://www.census.gov/population/www/projections/2008projections.html)

When will the 2010 Census take place?
Census forms will be delivered or mailed to households in March 2010; households should complete and mail back their forms upon receipt. Census workers will visit households that do not return forms to take a count in person. 
Is the information provided on the census form or to a census worker confidential?  
Yes. By law, the Census Bureau cannot share your answers with anyone, including other government agencies. All Census Bureau employees take the oath of nondisclosure and are sworn for life to protect the confidentiality of the data. The penalty for unlawful disclosure is a fine of up to $250,000 or imprisonment of up to five years, or both. 
How will information I provide on the 2010 Census form be used? 

Census data play a major role in national, state and local planning.  

· Every year, the federal government distributes more than $400 billion to state, local and tribal governments based on census data.
· Census data are used to determine locations for retail stores, schools, hospitals, new housing developments and other community facilities.
· Community planners and governments rely on census data to make the case for providing critical social services and funding for community programs that affect your quality of life.
· Census data are used to reapportion congressional seats to states and assure proper district representation.
Is it safe to participate in the census? 

Yes. By law, the Census Bureau cannot share your answers with anyone, including other government agencies. All Census Bureau employees take the oath of nondisclosure and are sworn for life to protect the confidentiality of the data. The penalty for unlawful disclosure is a fine of up to $250,000 or imprisonment of up to five years, or both.
Is assistance available to complete the form? 
Bilingual forms in English and Spanish will be available to households where Spanish is more predominant. A Spanish form also is available upon request. Additional resources include Questionnaire Assistance Centers (QAC) and Language Assistance Guides in Spanish. Visit 2010census.gov to download a Spanish Language Assistance Guide. For QAC locations, contact your Regional Census Center at http://www.2010.census.gov/partners/pdf/censusRegionMap.pdf.
Do I have to identify my race on the form?

One of the questions on the census form asks you to identify your race. People of Hispanic origin may be of any race. Hispanics may choose one or more race categories, including American Indian or Alaska Native, White, Black or African American, Asian, and Native Hawaiian or Pacific Islander. If some people do not identify with any of the specified race groups, they may mark the “Some other race” category and write in their race or races. 
Visit 2010census.gov to learn more.



